
Prime Minister Dr. El Madbouly 

Egyptian Cabinet,  

Cairo, Egypt 

 

22 September 2024 

 

Dear Prime Minister Madbouly, 

BREECH OF AGREEMENT BY SUPREME COUNCIL ANTIQUITIES & SCAN PYRAMIDS 

In December 2021 the director of the Science Office – Supreme Council of Antiquities agreed to receive my 

research, free of charge, on the basis that I would provide my expertise in directing the Scan Pyramids team 

to examine the Southern Passage of the Subterranean Chamber; Khufu’s Pyramid. 

 

Following a series of presentations and meetings over four years with the Director El Seaidy, the Minister, the 

Secretary General Waziri and the Secretary General Mohie of the Giza Site, the complete digital and hard 

copies of my research were delivered personally  to the Head Office of the Supreme Council in Cairo; they 

were received at the request of your people and the blessing of Secretary General Ashraf Mohie when he said 

“Tell Dr Waziri that it’s all good with me”. 

 

 Image showing structures in twin chamber 2024 (below),                                            

Research data packages delivered 21 st October 2022 (left) 

 

 

 

From the time we made these agreements (which are recorded in Zoom Video Records), not one scan has 

taken place despite my travelling to Egypt, at my expense, several times. No satisfactory explanation has been 

proffered – except ‘we are afraid that Israel will come and take our land’. Scientific discovery should not be 

obstructed by fear! 

 



None of this is for my benefit, in fact, I have only asked for one thing, and that is anonymity upon the 

confirmation of my discovery. That the Ark of the Covenant is hidden in a twin cave adjacent to the 

subterranean chamber, within which will be found the burial Tomb of Khufu also. 

 

IMPORTANT IMPLICTIONS FOR TOURISM & CURRENCY CRISIS 

My research and site work have demonstrated clearly and conclusively that this discovery is to be found behind 

one stone block with seals the Southern Passage. Why will your scientists not act for the economic benefit of 

Egypt?  

 

Such a discovery presented to the new Grand Egyptian Museum would bring millions of new tourists to Egypt 

on religious pilgrimage by Muslim, Christian and Jew. Half of the world's population are mandated by religion 

to visit the Ark of the Covenant and the Temple where it is found. This means million of new tourists bringing 

billions of US dollars! 

 

I trust that you will immediately see the merits of what I am saying and correct the mistakes made by your 

staff.  

 

A breech of this magnitude could have embarrassing consequences for the people involved, if I were forced 

to make my records public or indeed refer them to an international law tribunal.  For myself I ask nothing – I 

seek only the prosperity of the Egyptian people in their time of crisis.  

 

On the 23rd of April 2024, I was granted access to the subterranean chamber where my own private sonic 

scans identified manmade structures and artefacts beyond the stone block in the hidden twin chamber. (See 

image above). 

 

I leave this matter in your capable hands. It is essential that you proceed with urgency. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Dr Gregory Warner 

www.garp.space 

 

Copies to: President Abdel Fattah el-Sisi, Israeli Minister for Foreign Affairs, Thomson Reuters 

Ministers - H.E. Dr. Ahmed Kouchouk, H.E. Dr. Badr Abdelatty, H.E. Dr. Osama El-Azhari, Ahmed Issa 



 


